
 

 

 
 

West Allis-West Milwaukee Community Coalition 
January 18, 2017      Meeting Minutes 

 

 

West Police Department Substation 

6900 West National Avenue, West Allis 
 

 

1. Introductions 

The meeting was called to order at 5:05 pm by Tammy Molter. Coalition members in 

attendance: 

 

Name     Sector 

Dave Bandomir    Other – WA Fire Department 

Terri De Garo    Parent 

Breanna Flores    Student – Nathan Hale High School 

Ron Hayward    Government – WM Village President 

Nzinga Khalid    Other Organization – Milwaukee County  

Prevention 

 Marilyn Matter    Health – WA Health Department 

 Deyana Petrick    Law Enforcement – WAPD 

Sabley Sabin    School – WAWM School District 

Barbara Smith    Religious Organization – St. Augustine’s 

    

Tammy Molter    Coalition Staff 

Karen Fuerstenau-Zigman  Coalition Staff 

Julie Whelan Capell    Coalition Staff 

 

2. Introductions  

 

3. November 16, 2016 Meeting Minutes  

Minutes approved. 

 

4. Public input  

No additional comments or input at this meeting. 

 

5. Milwaukee County Prevention Services – Light and Unite Red  

Nzinga Khalid, Prevention Coordinator for Milwaukee County, outlined the many 

initiatives for Light and Unite Red Week, January 23 – 27, which include: 

 Press Conference on the 23rd 

 Information and referral phone bank at TMJ4 on the 26th 

 Marketing materials, website and social media posts 



 

 

WAWMCC will also participate in the activities including youth led projects at the 

schools. Nzinga also talked the prevention position with the County which is to 

support Coalitions and their prevention efforts.  

 

6. Coalition goals and initiatives for 2017  

DFC Year 9 Continuation has been approved. These initiatives include WAPD 

compliance checks, Hispanic Health Fair implementation, Coalition member survey 

and youth initiatives. 

 

Partnership for Success Grant II has also been approved to support Coalition efforts 

around prescription drug abuse including senior safety talks, drug take backs and 

prescriber education. 

 

The Screening, Brief Intervention and Referral to Treatment (SBIRT) grant will be 

completed in 2017. 

 

WAWMCC will continue involvement with community task forces and other local 

coalitions; Alliance for WI Youth (AWY), the Milwaukee County Substance Abuse 

Coalition (MCSAP), Community Health Improvement Plan (CHIP), WAWM Heroin 

Task Force and the Aurora Task Force on Mental Health and Substance Abuse, to 

further Coalition goals to reduce underage alcohol and substance abuse. 

 

WAWMCC will also continue collaborations and partnerships with local 

organizations on the following projects: 

 

1. WAHD 

 Hispanic Health Fair – March 25 

 CHIP - ongoing 

2. School district  

 Safe and Sober – May 1st at Central 

 SBIRT  

 Parents Who Host Lose the Most (also at Hispanic HF) 

 Youth groups 

a. Red Ribbon Week 

b. Peers with Purpose 

c. Light and Unite Red 

d. Impact Day 

e. Activities at school 

3. Community efforts 

 Light and Unite Red 

 April Alcohol Awareness Month 

 Health fairs and community events 

 

7. Hands only CPR training and AED familiarization  

Dave Bandomir from the West Allis Fire Department provided training. 

 

8. Sustainability Update  

WAWMCC will seek funding for specific projects, such as the Hispanic Health Fair 

and youth activities, from Rotary and other local businesses and organizations. 



 

 

9. Updates  
Peers with Purpose training was held on January 6, 2017. Students representing 

Central, Hale, Shared Journeys and the Learning Center were trained on the program. 

The 25 students trained will now present the program to all 7th graders in the district 

over the next few months. 

 

Barbara Smith and Nzinga Khalid were the recipients of the Antigua gift cards 

drawing. 

 

 

10. Next Meeting Date and Location – May 17, 2017 at Apostle Presbyterian Church, 

1509 South 76 Street, West Allis, WI (dinner will generously be provided) 

 

 

 

WAWMCC Meetings Sponsored by: 
 

 Culver’s of West Allis – 1672 South 108th Street 

 Antigua Mexican and Latin Restaurant of West Allis 

 



 

 

 
 

West Allis-West Milwaukee Community Coalition 
May 17, 2017      Meeting Minutes  

Apostle Presbyterian Church 
1509 South 76th Street, West Allis 

 
 

1. Thank you to Apostle Presbyterian Church and Pastor Cathy Manthei for hosting and providing 
dinner for tonight’s meeting. 
 

2. Introductions 
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 pm by Tammy Molter. Coalition members in attendance: 

 
Name     Sector 
Tao Avila    Youth – WA Central High School 
Dave Bandomir   Other – WA Fire Department 
Katie Beringer    Youth – WA Central High School 
Lisa Colla    School – Shared Journeys 
Terri De Garo    Parent 
Toran Dorsey    Youth - Nathan Hale High School 
Emma Dusick    Youth – Learning Center 
Jasmine Gesell   Youth – Shared Journeys 
Aliyah Greenwood   Youth Shared Journeys 
Ruth Hamilton    School - MATC 
Reynold House   Youth – Learning Center 
Linda Jenzake    Other – Community Member 
Jessica Johnson   Law Enforcement – WAPD 
Nikke Levine    School – Nathan Hale High School 
Cathy Manthei    Religious Organization – Apostle Presbyterian 
Monaya Palmore   Youth – WA Central High School  
Logan Reich    Youth – WA Central High School  
Tyler Rogers    Youth – WA Central High School 
Sabley Sabin    School – WAWM School District 
Julian Simmerman   Youth – WA Central High School  
Kristen Swifford   Youth – Nathan Hale High School 
Allison Thompson   Youth – WA Central High School  
Marlene Wagner   Other – Community Member 
Gabi Werner    Youth – Learning Center 
Jacqueline Wick   Civic Organization – CAAD Board Member 

 
Tammy Molter   Coalition Staff 
Karen Fuerstenau-Zigman  Coalition Staff 
Julie Whelan Capell   Coalition Staff 



 

 

3. January 18th Meeting Minutes  
Minutes approved. 

 
4. Public input  

A question was asked about a local business. Concerns should be directed to the West Allis Police 
Department. 

 
5. Youth Updates 

Students from Shared Journeys shared a PowerPoint with their activities and initiatives throughout 
the school year, including sharing information at the West Allis Health Department, incoming 9th 
grade students and the West Allis Library display for April as Alcohol Awareness Month. 

 
A PowerPoint was also shown highlighting the activities and initiatives of the students from WA 
Central - HOPE (Helping Others through Prevention Education), WAWM Learning Center - 
Phoenix Experience and Nathan Hale High School - Peers with Purpose and Shared Journeys, 
including the peers program in the 7th grade classrooms, Red Ribbon Week, Drug Facts Week and 
volunteering at community events such as the Latino Health Fair, CAAD events and Safe and 
Sober programs. The students also shared information about upcoming activities, such as Impact 
Day before prom. 

 
The PowerPoint presentation of the youth activities is available on the Coalition’s Facebook page 
and website. 

 
6. Coalition Survey 

Julie Whelan Capell provided information about the upcoming Coalition survey. Students at the 
meeting provided their email addresses to be included. 

 
7. Sustainability Update  

Sustainability will remain an active agenda item on both the Steering Committee and Coalition 
Meeting agendas. 

 
8. Updates 

Upcoming CAAD events for the summer were shared with the group. 
 

Dave Bandomir offered hands only CPR training after the meeting. 
 

Ruth Hamilton and Gabi Werner were the recipients of the Antigua gift cards drawing. 
 

9. Next Meeting Date and Location – September 20, 2017 at WAWM Administration Building, 1205 
South 70 Street – Meeting rescheduled to October 11, 2017 

 
 

WAWMCC Meetings Sponsored by: 
 

 Apostle Presbyterian Church 
 Antigua Mexican and Latin Restaurant of West Allis 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 
West Allis-West Milwaukee Community Coalition 

October 11, 2017      Meeting Minutes 
 
 

West Allis-West Milwaukee School District Administration Building 
1205 South 70 Street, West Allis 

 
 

1. Introductions 
The meeting was called to order at 5:05 pm by Tammy Molter. Coalition members in 
attendance: 
 
Name     Sector 
Chad Evenson    Law Enforcement - WAPD 
Terri De Garo    Parent 
Nzinga Khalid    Other Organization – Milwaukee County  

Prevention Coordinator 
 Rod Nelson    Law Enforcement – WAPD 
 Joyce O’Donnell    Youth Serving Organization – CAAD 
 Sean Patyk     Law Enforcement - WMPD 

Sabley Sabin    School – WAWM School District 
John Stalewski    Government – WM Village President 
Kristen Swofford    Student – Nathan Hale High School 

 
Tammy Molter    Coalition Staff 
Karen Fuerstenau-Zigman  Coalition Staff 

 
2. Introductions  

 
3. May 17th Meeting Minutes  

Minutes approved. 
 

4. Public input  
No additional comments or input at this meeting. 
 

5. Youth Risk Behavior Survey (YRBS)  
Tammy Molter and Sabley Sabine shared information from the latest YRBS survey 
showing 9th grade data. Perception of peer disapproval showed the most gains with 
positive results for all substances; alcohol, tobacco, prescription drugs and marijuana. 
Perception of risk, especially marijuana and tobacco, continues to be an issue. 

 
 



 

 

Screening Brief Intervention and Referral to Treatment (SBIRT)  
The final report for the SBIRT grant, which included universal screening of all 9th 
graders in the 2015-2016 school year, will be available in early 2018. More 
information will be shared at an upcoming meeting. 
 
The Coalition continues to explore funding options to resume universal screening of 
all 9th grade students in the near future. 

 
6. CADCA (Community Anti-Drug Coalitions of America) SBIRT project  

Tammy Molter and Sabley Sabine attended a national meeting this summer to share 
our experience with SBIRT and universal screening in schools. WAWMCC was one 
of five coalitions in the country selected by CADCA (Community Anti-Drug 
Coalitions of America) to receive a two-year $10,000 grant to assess and explore the 
feasibility of SBIRT being conducted for youth in a community based healthcare 
setting. The coalition has begun by surveying families at the West Allis Health 
Department flu clinics to see if teens go to the doctor at least once a year. The next 
step is to contact local health care agencies to see if they currently conduct SBIRT, 
including with youth, and how the coalition can collaborate with them or help them to 
overcome barriers. Another goal will be to assess the feasibility of establishing a 
possible partnership with healthcare providers to conduct universal SBIRT with 9th 
graders in the WAWM School District in the future. 

 
7. Sustainability Update  

WAWMCC has submitted a grant proposal to West Allis Rotary to fund the Peers 
with Purpose program.  
 
A $2000 grant was received from the Alliance for WI Youth to fund compliance 
checks with WAPD.  
 
The Partnership for Success grant (PFS15) has also been renewed to cover the costs 
for senior safety talks and printing of Coalition materials, such as Med Logs, Talk to 
brochure and drop-off magnets in 2017-2018. 
 

8. Updates  
Kristen Swofford provided a youth update on some of the upcoming projects, 
including Red Ribbon Week, Light and Unite Red in January 2018 and the peers 
training scheduled for February 2018. Each high school has a SADD Chapter 
(Students Against Destructive Decisions) which will be working on these and other 
student developed projects. 
 
Nzinga Khalid, Prevention Coordinator for Milwaukee County, gave a brief update 
about some of the initiatives for Light and Unite Red Week, January 22 – 26, 2018.  
WAWMCC will also participate in the activities including youth led projects at the 
schools and collaborations with community partners. 
 
A suggestion was made to develop a business sized card to promote the SAMHSA 
parent app with information about talking to your child about preventing substance 
abuse.  
 



 

 

A reminder was given to participate in the Coalition Survey before it is closed at the 
end of the week. A summary of the results will be given at the November meeting. 
 
Nzinga Khalid and Terri De Garo were the recipients of the Antigua gift cards 
drawing. 

 
9. Next Meeting Date and Location – November 15, 2017 at West Milwaukee Community 

Center, 1345 South 47 Street 
 

WAWMCC Meetings Sponsored by: 
 

 Culver’s of West Allis – 1672 South 108th Street 
 Antigua Mexican and Latin Restaurant of West Allis 
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